The Tickhill & Colliery Medical Practice PPG
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Minutes of the Meeting of the Patient Participation Group

Held on Wednesday 25th February 2015 at the Colliery Surgery
Present:-                                            Apologies         

Mr L Batty




Mrs CM Barnes

Mr J Bergin                                       Mrs J Barton

Mrs P Birchall                                   Ms H Burke

Mrs N Carr                                        Mrs J Hilling

Mrs J Dodd 



Mrs K Ripley

Mr R Gardner                                   Mrs J Tissington

Mrs J Hart                                         Mrs M Totty

Mr S Johnson

Mr G Tissington

Mr R Totty
1. Welcome by the chair.  Norma welcomed everyone to the meeting and accepted apologies from those listed above

Minutes from the meeting held on January 14th 
Action Points
In the Tickhill Surgery the hand sanitizer is now situated on the reception desk, a notice will be displayed at the previous location in the foyer for patient information.
Julie fed back to the apprentices our appreciation. 
Judith and will continue as Dementia Champion. To date she has had no response to the article in the Today Magazines and will follow up personally in April / May.


The minutes of the previous meeting were proposed as a true record by John Bergin and seconded by Jan Hart.  Unanimously agreed.
2. Feedback to the Practice. Stan reported that several patients had put forward the idea that those waiting to speak to the receptionist could be given a “queue number” enabling them to sit down whilst awaiting their turn and not blocking the reception area. 
Jan gave her thanks to Russell for the change to the Messageboard and mentioned an anomaly between the administration of flu and pneumonia vaccinations. Russell will seek advice and report back. 
Some patients have been asking for the most appropriate method of obtaining test results. 
The issue of getting a convenient appointment remains problematic for some patients.

3. Feedback from the Practice.
Russell has submitted a bid to the Challenge Fund on behalf of The CCG and will update The PPG when more information is available.

 The DNA figures for the last quarter:-

January

1613 minutes or 27 hours not attended at Tickhill in January

And 1651 and 27.5 hours of appointments not attended at the Colliery Surgery
This is an increase on missed appointments at the Colliery Practice.
.

February

1696 minutes or 28 hours at Tickhill

897 minutes or 15 hours at The Colliery Surgery.


The large numbers reflect the length of time allocated to major reviews which were not attended

Both surgeries have been offering advance appointments since December 2014 and most DNAs have come from within this group. Norma mentioned that many DNAs come from online bookings. Russell reported that the Practice was looking at a protocol from another practice who had some success with Zero Tolerance regarding abusive patients. 
Letters will be going to patients who have been abusing staff. 
Russell discussed the queries of some patients regarding their rights to register with any practice regardless of demography. Out of 45 practices in the area, only 3 have signed up to the scheme. 
Template to be completed by Norma by 31st March 2015. 
The Colliery Practice is to be inspected by CQC on 10th March (This was subsequently cancelled) 
However the action plan was in place and members of the PPG were invited to attend it was agreed that Norma, Les and Stan would attend. 
Russell reported that online appointments would be available again by 23rd March but there would also be a limited number of bookings available. At present 60% of Saturday appointments are taken up by patients of non working age. 
Russell is working on a Patients Pathway in Tickhill initially and Patient Education with more services being available in the community. He suggested a possibility of Alcohol related conditions being included in the  2015/16 action plan.

4. Treasurers Report.  Print outs of the statement of accounts were distributed in Jane’s absence with a credit balance of £512.31
5. Feedback from visit to Wadworth Village Hall. 
Robert and Norma went to view the hall and have booked it for the 14th May 2015 from 9am til 1pm at a cost of £60. The event will run from 10 til noon.

It is of a similar size to the Tickhill venue but a different shape. There is a hatch into the kitchen area which is well stocked with crockery and glasses. There are 2 kettles which should be sufficient. 
We will need to take our own tea coffee sugar  etc. Also tea towels. 
We will be responsible for setting up and tidying up. There are 2 sizes of tables for the use of contributors, there are also smaller round tables suitable for the use of visitors which can be situated in front of the hatch. 
There is a parking area outside the hall useful for contributors. A “downside” is the hall is situated up a side street off the main road offering no passing traffic so we need to focus on advertising the event. Several members have volunteered to print flyers and Robert and Pam have volunteered to distribute them in Wadworth. We have also been offered space on the Church and parish council noticeboards. Kate has suggested inviting professionals from Public Health (focusing on alcohol abuse). Dieticians (obesity) and Mental Health. She will contact the first two. 
All three are in line with Doncaster’s Health Priorities as is taking personal responsibility for own health which is the focus of the event.

Norma will ask Kate to organise the alcohol audit questionnaires.

6. Feedback from District Network Meeting. 
Norma and Pam attended. There were 2 speakers. Lee Golze Children and Young People’s Commissioner and Andrea Butcher (Mental Health Commissioner) excluding dementia. Both gave an overview of their areas of work. We learned that as we had proposed at our last meeting in October, the network will continue for another 12 months. We will continue to be aligned to the CCG and all practices will be contractually required to have some form of PPG. Curtis will be in meetings with Practice Managers in the near future.

7. AOB . None.

Date of the next meeting 25th March, 6.15pm at the Tickhill surgery 

